Report of the Head of Finance
To

The Governance & Standards Committee
On

2nd June 2021
External Audit Progress Report
1 SUMMARY

1.1
The attached document sets out the audit work that Mazars, as the Council’s appointed external auditors, have undertaken since presenting their Audit Strategy Memorandum to the Governance & Standards committee in February.
2
RECOMMENDATION

2.1 
That the External Audit Progress Report be noted by the committee.
3
BACKGROUND

3.1 
The Council’s external auditors, Mazars, presented their Audit Strategy Memorandum (ASM) to the committee in February 2021.
3.2
The Progress Report updates the committee on the work undertaken since the ASM was presented, as part of the planning and interim stages of the audit. Overall progress of the audit is confirmed to be on track at this stage, with no specific issues arising to report to the committee.

3.3
Mazars have also updated their audit approach, with the addition of the recognition of Covid-19 grants from Central Government as a specific risk. The auditors will carry out specific testing to ensure that this grant income has been appropriately recognised in the financial statements. This is in-line with other councils across the country, as all have received Covid-19 related grants in 2020/21.
4
OPTIONS AVAILABLE
4.1
The option available is for the Committee to note the contents of the report.

5
RISK ASSESSMENT OF RECOMMENDATIONS AND OPTIONS
	Risk
	Risk Assessment
	Risk Level
	Risk Management



	Legal
	There is no legal risk in respect of the recommendation or option
	-
	-

	Financial
	There are no financial risks to the Council 
	-
	-

	Reputation
	There is no reputational risk to the Council 
	-
	-


6
ALIGNMENT TO COUNCIL PRIORITIES

6.1
The need to have robust and effective external audit arrangements in place is fundamental to the Council in ensuring that it has adequate financial management arrangements in place to enable it to achieve its priorities
7
IMPLICATIONS 
(a)
Relevant Legislation 

The Council’s appointed external auditors are responsible for planning and carrying out their work in accordance with the requirements of the National Audit Office’s Code of Audit Practice 
(b)
Human Rights


There are no implications for human rights.
(c)
Equality and Diversity


There are no implications for equality and diversity.
(d)
Climate change and environmental sustainability


The proposed actions in the report do not have any environmental implications and have no effect on the climate.
(e)
Crime and Disorder


There are no implications for crime and disorder.
(f)
Budget/Resource


There are no direct budgetary implications. 

8
COMMENTS OF STATUTORY OFFICERS
Deputy Monitoring Officer – no specific comments.
Section 151 Officer – own report.
9
CONSULTATION
9.1
No further consultation has taken place.
10
BACKGROUND PAPERS

None
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